
 

 

 

  

ARMONIA NEWSLETTER  

 JULY-SEPTEMBER 2018 

Organización Armonia, A.C. 

   Back to high school! 

 

The Armonia scholars are back at school with renewed 

energy. Dalia, Jovita, Lupe’s sister, and Marcelo,  

Eulogio’s brother are our new scholars. They live at the 

Oaxaca Student Residence with Deysi, Hortencia, 

Gaby, Meche, Eulogio, and Moises. 

 

Prayer requests 

1.  Please pray for the three 

scholars that will be 

accepted into the Oaxaca 

Residence. 

2. Pray for Eulogio’s 

recovery- he hurt his foot. 

We are grateful because 

He is fine and recovering 

rapidly.  

3. Pray for the college 

scholars as they get used 

to college. 

4. We are thankful for the 

Medical Clinics. They were 

a blessing for everybody.  

5. We thank God for 

everyone who supports our 

work.  

6. Pray for the completion 

of the last part of the 

Oaxaca Student 

Residence.    

 

As a safety meassure for 

Armonia, we kindly ask you 

to not share or post this 

newsletter in public 

domains.  

This newsletter is trimestral. 
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The 2018 Medical Clinics 

 

This year’s Medical Clinics took place near the Huatulco City, Oaxaca area. The fisrt day, 

we served in a village called El Zapote, the second day in San Isidro Apango, the third 

day in  Santa María Huatulco and the fourth and last day in Bahías de San Agustín. 

We gave free eye doctor, physician, pediatric, psychological, blood-testing, cardiology, 

physical therapy, and attorney services, as well as Bible school for children, medicines, 

vitamins, eye drops, glasses, and many other things. Lots of people saw God’s love in their 

lives.  

 

 



 

At church on Sunday, we gave thanks and had a wonderful service. That day’s Medical 

Clinic took place right there at church  
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The last day of the Medical Clinic took place at the beach!  

According to our lists, around 900 people received some kind of service, and many 

people decided to follow God and accept Him into their lives after this experience. Pastor 

Joel’s church in the Santa Maria Huatulco community will minister the new Christians.   

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Current projects 

Besides our trees, we also have corn and beans. The parents of the scholars help 

saw them every time they come to spend time with their children.  

 

We also saw radish, carrot, beet, spinach, lettuce, melon, lime, orange, 

pomegranate, kumquat, chayote, and cilantro. We sold the remaining chicken to 

the people of the Etla community.  
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Learning English and advanced chess 

Eulogio, one of our new older students is teaching the other students a basic English 

course every day after dinner. Moises, who is a student at the Oaxaca Technology 

Institute is teaching advanced chess skills. 

 

Church 

Sunday at Church with the high school  scholars. The scholars go to their favorite 

church on Sundays, and have a Bible study once a week.   
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Thank you for your constant support! May God bless you. 

Pilar de Cruz        Saul Cruz Jr. 

        Director       Assistant Director 

College Scholars 

The new college scholars- Ariadna, Amancio, Marco, Carlos, Moises, and Eulogio are 

studying robotics, business administration, music, and civil engineering.  

 

 

 

 


